Community, Health and Social Care Scrutiny

Special meeting

Links

Date of meeting: Friday, 15th February 2008
Present: Cllr Kean (chair), Cllrs Gray, Turner, Loveday, Wilson, Murphy, Heywood, Sharon Brearley, Marion Wilson, Margaret Dixon, Harold Kershner, Jim Wheelton. Terry Harrison (Procurement Manager), Judd Skelton (Principal Officer user and carer involvement), Eilleen Waddington (consultant)

This special meeting was called to update members on the new process in respect of LINks and to discuss the draft service specification for the contract which is due to be advertised shortly.
Discussion took place and the following points were raised

· The new LINks will also look at issues around children's health

· We need to ensure that all existing forums are catered for

· The finance is approx £160,000 per year

· A relationship between the host and scrutiny will need to be developed as is with other partners

· The contract will be for three years or there is an option of an initial contract of one year and then to be extended as relevant.
· Where a contract is over £139,000 we are obliged to advertise within the European Union, although we will go down the restrictive route. The advert will go in the OJE journal. Once we receive expressions of interest the LA will then send a pre-questionnaire. This will be evaluated and we will decide who we wish to invite to tender. 37 days are allowed for the return of the questionnaire. Therefore the tender document should be issued by 14th April, with a tender return date of 27th May. Interviews should be commencing the 16th June. Once an appointment has been agreed the report will go to lead member for approval and after 15 days the contract will then be formally awarded.

It is hoped that the host will be in place by 1st August.

Members thanked officers for the informative presentations. It was agreed that one member from this scrutiny panel would go on the interview panel and a nomination would be agreed after the elections.
